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August 18, 2022 
 
Mr. Kenn Smith 
Manager 
Bureau of Land, Permits Section 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
Springfield, IL 62702 
 
Subject: Zion Landfill Site 2 North Expansion Permit Application 
  Determination of Incompleteness Received August 18, 2022 
  Permit No. 1995-343-LFM, Log No. 2022-254 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
On behalf of Zion Landfill, Inc., Aptim Environmental & Infrastructure, LLC (APTIM) is submitting this 
response to the Determination of Incompleteness (DOI) letter recently provided by the Illinois 
Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) regarding the permit application to expand Zion Landfill.  
 
Response to Comment 
 

1. IEPA Comment: The Certification of Siting Approval (LPC-PA8) is incomplete. The certification 
has not been signed or dated by Ms. Sheryl Spooner, Zion City Clerk. Please resubmit the LPC-
PA8 signed, dated, and stamped by a Notary Public. Also, please include a copy of specific 
conditions from the local siting authority.  

 
 Applicant Response: The permit application inadvertently excluded the signed version of the LPC-
 PA8. The signed LPC-PA8 is attached to this response. The siting conditions are provided as an 
 attachment to the LPC-PA8 form.  
 
We are hopeful that the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) will find that this response is 
sufficient to address the DOI, and we look forward to working with the IEPA on this project.  If you have 
any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (630) 762-3322. 
 
Sincerely, 
Aptim Environmental & Infrastructure, LLC 
 
 
 
 
Martin N. Fallon 
Project Manager 


























































